
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
February 12, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Michael Wood 
Maintenance/Engineering Director  
Frito-Lay, Inc. 
10 Spud Lane 
Binghamton, NY  13904 
 
Re: Binghamton-Johnson City Joint Sewage Board (Board) 
 Industrial Wastewater Pretreatment Status 
 Permit Modification Request – Formal Response 
 
Dear Mr. Wood: 
 
The Board received Frito Lay’s request for permit modification, dated March 28th, 2023, in relation to your 
facility’s Industrial Wastewater Pretreatment Permit (Permit No. 33). Frito Lay has requested an increase 
in the permitted limit for Biochemical Oxygen Demand (BOD) from 7,300 lbs. per day to 8,300 lbs. per day 
in the facility’s wastewater discharge. We have carefully considered this request and determined that we 
are unable to accommodate the permit limit increase at this time without a further engineering study to 
confirm the Boards ability to accept the increased BOD load. 
 
The Board appreciates your cooperation in the Pretreatment Program, proactive communication, and 
efforts toward maintaining permit compliance. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 
contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Elliott Wagner 
Superintendent 
  
cc:   
 Jason Greene, PE, GHD 
 Adam Scicchitano, EIT, GHD 


